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2022 Term 4 Week 5 

Principal Message 

Filipino Night 

A huge thank you to our Filipino families and 

friends who have been so generous in inviting our 

community to the Filipino Feast and karaoke night, 

last Saturday night!  

The P &C  and school are so grateful for this wonderful event! It was great to see 
this so well supported by the entire community and the food was absolutely deli-
cious! We have some really positive feedback and we thank our community for hon-
ouring their bookings and turning up for the great night. Our Filipino families did the 
most amazing job and I know many hours of hard work went into preparing for the 
night. Food, cooking, time were donated to help this night take place. 
I would particularly like to thank Margie Daleon and Simone Treloar  for their organi-
sation and effort on the night. Also to Rosalind Main for opening the bar for the night 
for parents and the Football club for allowing us to use the complex.  
There were so many funny moments! The kids really enjoyed the karaoke, as well 
as the adults. It was good to see so many people up dancing the night away after 
the feast.  
Again, THANK YOU Moulamein community for supporting our school fundraiser. 
We made around $2000 in profit, but more importantly had a lovely inclusive event!  





Presentation Day – save the Date! 
 
Our Presentation day will be held at school on the 
16th of December. It will be in the morning and the 
time is to be confirmed. If it appears that it will rain, 
we will make changes around the time. More details 
to come. 



Floods and School 
Our school will remain open until the SES Chief Commander or other authorities deem it unsafe due to rising flood 
waters. At the moment, it is business as usual, but we have had to close certain parts of the playground due to the 
rain. Our school has an evacuation plan to ensure the safety of all students and staff. We do have a lot of mosqui-
toes present and we would encourage parents to apply repellent before they leave for school. When the mosquitoes 
are swarming, students are playing inside at recess and lunch. For any families who are living near floodwaters, and 
it is too unsafe to travel to school, please call us because they can access flexible learning from home instead. Your 
safety is paramount!  
 

News from Year 3/4 
On Wednesday afternoon, Year 3/4 were lucky enough to participate in a cooking class with Mrs Mertz. We were 
excited to find out that we would be making mini cupcakes. Working in teams of four or five, we measured, stirred, 
and sifted our ingredients. We made a dry and a wet mixture and combined them to become a delicious gooey cake 
batter. Mrs Mertz and Miss Wilson were thrilled to see many of us testing out hand beaters for the first time. After the 
enjoyment of making the mini cupcakes, the real excitement was the delicious aroma wafting from the ovens as we 
waited hungrily for our baking to be ready. We made quick work of the clean up by all pitching in with the drying up, 
wiping down of benches and packing away the equipment.  
 
It was fabulous to see Year 3/4 working together to make a meal they could share with each other and their families. 
It is obvious that our class is jam packed with enthusiastic cooks and cleaners. 
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Jennie Wilson 

Principal 

K/1 created some 

beautiful owl         

artworks with Mrs 

Wilson last week, the 

students are very 

pleased with how 

they turned out. 

They even have a 

special hanging place 

in our front office. 


